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The CAC meet on Monday, March 23" at Lane County Youth Services. Jocelyn Warren, Lane
County Public Health Manager was introduced as the newest CAC member.

Tara DaVee reported that the Governing Board met with representatives from Centine to
discuss security issues.

Debi Farr reported that Trillium had been awarded the Reedsport contract. She also reported
that Trillium is pursuing discussions about transportation on the coast and hoping to increase
access to medical transportation. Debi reported on membership and several pieces of
legislation, as well as reminding attendees about the next Trillium University with Cliff Coleman.

Char Reavis reported that the RAC had a very productive meeting to look at the data from
Western Lane County and start to identify areas to address. One big concern is mental health
and the other is transportation.

Kay Metzger gave a report from the Transformation Center. She reminded members that the
CAC Summit, June 3 and 4" at Sunriver Resort, is now open for registrations. She then shared
information about the CCO’s progress and how to access that information on line.

The Prevention and Health Equity Committees have been working on a proposal to help young
Trillium members to stay physically active through the summer. “Project Plunge” is a proposal
that would allow children who are Trillium members free visits to the public pools in Eugene,
Springfield and Cottage Grove. This would be a pilot project to be implemented this July and
August.

The Member Engagement Committee has been busy! Eight members participated in a focus
group about the Trillium website. Their feedback was very helpful. They also spent a morning in
a DHS office asking people to complete surveys and answering questions about Trillium. This



seems like a very effective way to reach Trillium members who we don’t usually hear from. The
committee will be looking at refining the questions on the survey so that we are getting
information that is helpful. The committee is open to suggestions/requests from Governing
Board members.

The meeting closed with a discussion about the Community Health Assessment. Jennifer
Webster gave an overview of the process and described how that CAC will be involved.



